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The mission of Temple Beth David is to provide an environment where the concepts of community prayer, education, and 
service to the greater Jewish community are provided within the context of Conservative Judaism. We pride ourselves on 
being a friendly, participatory, egalitarian community, welcoming all to be a part of our synagogue family. 

November 2011 

November Schedule 

Shabbat Evening: 7:30 p.m. 

Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, 

there will not be a service held at 

the JCC this month.  

  Shabbat Morning: 9:00 a.m. 

  Sunday Minyan: 9:30 a.m.  
 

You may now find Temple Events on 
our online calendar at 

www.tbdrochester.org; find out 
what is going on or submit a new 
event for the calendar. As always, 
you may also reach us by calling the 

office at 585-266-3223. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

“Kol Nidrei Sermon - 5772: Vows Worth Making” 

Kol nidrei. How has this haunting, 
evocative prayer come to define  what 
we do here tonight?  It isn't poetry -- or 
prose. It isn't even a prayer. On its face, 
it is a dry legal formula that annuls vows. 
The first time we hear about it -- in the 
eighth century -- great rabbis are already 
against reciting it. Can we annul vows 
that easily? Is this what we should be 
doing on the holiest night of the year? 
Yet here it is, and here we are.  Kol 
nidrei has outlasted all its critics, defied 
its opponents, and remains one of our 
most moving prayers.  Why is this? 
 A great rabbi explained, 
“because it's what a large part of life and 
teshuvah are about. Like  vows made 
too quickly, like thoughtless words, we 
do things we know we shouldn't. And on 
this night of nights, we look back at the 
mess we've sometimes made of our 
lives, the people we've hurt, the 
mistakes we've made, and the things we 
should never have done, and say: God, 
Kulhon icharatna lehon. We regret them 
all. And if regret can undo a vow, let it 
undo an action as well. Give us the 
strength to make things better and begin 
again, a little wiser this time, a little less 
sure of ourselves, a little more 
understanding and patient and humble. 
Help us undo kol nidrei, ve-esarei, 
ushevu'ai, all the knots I have tied 
myself into, and let my life become 
simple and honest and kind again.”  
 Let the echoes of our best 
intentions and our apologies, as well as 
the silence and hardness of our 
stubbornness well up this evening.  Let 
us brush ourselves off, take a look at the 
foundation on which our lives are built, 
and vow, once again, to rebuild our lives 
-- not bury what we may be ashamed of, 
but to vow to become who we were 

meant to be by building upon who we 
are -- tonight.  
 When we visit Israel, we may 
climb to the top of a tell, a pile of old 
civilizations, one on top of another.  We 
can see many such hills marking the 
landscape, reminding us that life and 
civilization are less about building than 
about rebuilding. 
 What is true for many 
civilizations throughout centuries is true 
for a single life throughout its years.  
There is always erosion -- and 
sometimes just sustaining the blessings 
we have requires constant rebuilding.  
We make new configurations of the 
qualities we have, much as a new 
culture takes the material from all that 
went before.  Over time, our lives are as 
tells: the new built on the old with 
unimagined possibilities unfolding. 
 What are our unimagined 
possibilities?  We definitely have 
something here -- something worth 
blessing, and something worth building 
upon.  We have and are a kehillah 
kedoshah - a sacred community.  I want 
so very much to name names, but I 
know I will forget someone, so I will just 
tell you what they do, and when I’m 
talking about one or a group of you, I 
hope that you recognize who you are. 
 In times of loss and difficulty, 
we are a place of refuge.  We are a 
small community, and that enables us to 
reach out to one another in moments of 
crisis - we are in each other’s business 
and we know and check in on one 
another when someone is sick or 
suffering.  Some of us provide meals or 
get someone else to the doctor when 
they are temporarily out of commission 
and others help organize and provide 

(Continued on page 3) 
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President’s Kol Nidre Address (edited for space) 
Martin Presberg martin.presberg@tbdrochester.org  585-794-3509 

Being a member of a synagogue is not 
easy. And if it seems that Temple 
always wants more from you, that is only 
because we do. We want more money, 
more time, more commitment. We want 
these things because Temple needs 
them. Keeping a synagogue running 
takes a lot -- a lot of money, a lot of 
volunteer hours, a lot of energy -- and 
there is nowhere to turn for these 
precious commodities than to you. So 
Temple is always asking more of you.  
 
There are times when this feels 
reasonable, appropriate, even welcome. 
In fact, one of the biggest impediments 
to getting donations is the failure to 
solicit them. And one of the biggest 
barriers to finding volunteers if failing to 
ask for help. Most of us feel good about 
contributing to an institution we believe 
in. And most volunteers feel good about 
their service and better about the 
Temple after getting involved. 
 
And there are times when we feel so 
grateful for something at Temple that we 
are just looking for a way to help. For a 
way to say “thank you.” This may occur 
after a service or event that was 
particularly moving. Or it may occur after 
a life cycle event where Temple played a 
critical role. 
 
But, unfortunately, there are also times 
when it feels unreasonable, or even 
absurd for Temple to ask for more. “How 
can Temple ask me for money when I 
could barely cover my bills this month?” 
Or: “How can Temple expect me to help 
coordinate an event when I feel as if I 
haven’t had a moment to think in 
weeks?” Or even worse: “Why should I 
stay a member at that place when they 
can’t get my mother’s yahrzeit correct? 
Or some board member was 
disrespectful to one of my suggestions?” 

“How can I affiliate when I can’t afford 
it?” is relatively easy to answer. Temple 
is ready to welcome anyone at any dues 
level if there is a demonstrated interest 
in membership and a desire to help 
support the very real expenses of 
running this institution. 
 
“Why affiliate when I don’t have time to 
participate in services or activities?” is a 
little harder. Ideally we answer this 
question by pointing out that we 
shouldn’t expect to just find time for the 
crucial things that Temple provides. We 
need to make time for learning, We need 
to make time for community. We need 
to make time to develop a spiritual life 
that will be nourishing through good 
times and bad. But not everyone can, or 
does make this time. 
 
There will inevitably times when it is 
hard to give money to Temple. And 
there may be times when it is hard to 
even stay affiliated. So we must prepare 
for these times. We need to have ready 
answers to the question  
“Why affiliate at all?”   
 
Of course, not everyone asks this 
question. For some who grew up as 
Temple members and membership is 
"simply what you do.” But for many, this 
is a very difficult and very important 
question.  
 
I believe that the synagogue is the heart 
of the Jewish community. I believe that 
membership is important even if you feel 
you can't afford it. And I believe in it for 
people who only come a few times a 
year. I believe it is our duty to support 
the synagogue for those who need it 
now. And I believe it is responsible to 
support it for whenever your need may 
come.  
 

Finally, I believe it is an honor to 
continue to support an institution that 
has provided so much for so many for so 
long.  
 
We become members of a synagogue 
for the things we want: 
        religious services 

Hebrew School 
social events 
educational opportunities 

We become members of a synagogue 
for the things we need: 

support for the sick 
support for the bereaved 
support for those who cannot pay 
for these services  

We become members of a 
synagogue for ourselves...for our 
families...for the community…for the 
continuity of the Jewish people, because 
we know it is the right thing to do. 
 
We are very fortunate at Temple Beth 
David. We have our local community 
and we are part of a larger Rochester 
Jewish community. We have a place to 
follow the Jewish calendar and identify 
with other Jews. We have a place that 
offers a spiritual home, a place where 
we can learn and grow Jewishly. A place 
where we can celebrate and a place we 
can find support in times of need.  
 
So this evening I ask you to re-join 
Temple Beth David and re-commit to 
making it the best that it can be. Feel 
good about your membership dues, and 
please make a generous contribution to 
our critical annual Kol Nidre fund raiser. 
Continue to be a part of this community 
and bless us all with your time, with your 
money and with your hopes. 
 
Thank You.  L’Shanah Tovah.   
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Rabbi’s Desk, con’t. 
Rabbi Aviva Berg      rabbiavivaberg@gmail.com    585-319-4407 

minyanim for prayer, comfort, and 
support. 
 In times of joy, we celebrate 
together.  Last year on Sukkot, almost 
half of our community ate a meal in our 
Sukkah - some for the very first time in 
their lives.  The lighting, the food, and the 
shared bodily warmth from sitting so 
close together created an atmosphere in 
the Sukkah that made people glow.  Last 
Purim, our Religious School children and 
our Sisterhood ladies made mishloach 
manot baskets - and when one little girl 
dropped by unexpectedly with the very 
well-thought out treats, the surprised 
woman cried out, “I feel like I just won the 
lottery!”  And in a way, she did.  Often we 
act as though comfort and luxury were 
the chief requirements of life, when all 
that we need to make us really happy is 
something to be enthusiastic about. 
 We live in abundance.  We 
have true tenders of the garden in our 
midst.  In Arthur’s and my back yard, the 
Temple’s front yard, we have an eternal 
fountain - spilling forth plum tomatoes as 
well as other vegetables.   
 Last year many of us became 
engaged - not necessarily to each other, 
but, certainly, with each other.  We 
formed a learning chavurah, which 
started out with my accidentally missing 
our first learning session by not paying 
attention to what time it was at kiddush, 
and last month they told me, “hey, Rabbi, 
we’re starting in the Small Sanctuary 
whether you’re there or not.” 
 And let’s certainly not forget 
about the children.  Although we are not 
yet blessed with great numbers of noisy 
children, we have been blessed with the 
ruach (spirit) of young life this past year.  
We celebrated two brisses and a baby 
naming - a two hundred percent increase 
over two years ago.  And our Religious 
School children are leading the way in 
Tikkun Olam, volunteering at Foodlink, 
and remembering, connecting with, and 
caring for our older members,   
 And what about our Religious 
School children’s parents and teachers?  
These patient and sometimes tired 

parents are actively involved in their 
children’s educations. Why?  Because a 
secular education just isn’t enough.  A 
parent or a Religious School teacher first 
taught Albert Einstein that we are all our 
brothers’ keepers. Another one explained 
to Dr. Jonas Salk the value of choosing 
life.  Henrietta Szold learned in Hebrew 
School to “Love your neighbor as 
yourself.”  And a caring teacher or parent 
encouraged a boy named David Green to 
join a youth group in Russia and he grew 
up to become David Ben-Gurion. 
 We have a good foundation - 
and when the foundation is strong, 
everything else will work out.  We live in 
one of the greatest civilizations that ever 
existed, although it has its problems right 
now.  And even though we also have our 
problems and challenges, Temple Beth 
David is probably doing better than the 
United States of America! We own our 
own building.  We don’t have any debt.  
We have children in our school who are 
learning wonderful values.  The ruach 
(spirit) of the founders echoes throughout 
our sacred space, from the floorboards to 
the vaulted ceiling.  We look out on the 
beauty of nature.  What could be better?  
 Continuing through this year, 
we will create together, and hopefully, 
argue with one another be’shem 
shamayim (in the name of heaven).  Who 
we are is a phenomenal cast of 
characters, talented people, and 
thoughtful, hard-working core groups of 
members.  
 We all come here because we 
mean well, we ache to do good, and we 
yearn to find meaning in our singular and 
communal embodiment of Judaism.  To 
sustain ourselves requires that we 
commit to continual growth and an 
evolving perspective as we adapt to our 
changing world.  We won’t know who we 
can become until we make a deep 
commitment to who we are now.  When 
we accept ourselves, we will tap into the 
deep resources that lie within us.  Like 
the power that emerges at times from 
performing mitzvot when they feel like a 
burden, creativity stems from not giving 
up or giving in during difficult times.  Both 

spiritual growth and creativity burst forth 
from inspired dreaming.  My favorite 
saying of Albert Einstein is “Imagination 
is more important than knowledge.”  And 
it just noses out, “Great spirits have 
always encountered violent opposition 
from mediocre minds.”   
 We all have the ability to 
become great spirits.  This is our space 
and our time.  On the wall of the 
Abraham Lincoln Memorial in 
Washington D.C. it is written:  “In this 
Temple as in the hearts of the people for 
whom he saved the Union, the memory 
of Abraham Lincoln is enshrined forever.”  
-- In this Temple as in the hearts of all of 
you who preserve this unity, the ruach 
and the memory of your neshamahs will 
be enshrined forever.   
 One of my mentors has said, 
“Jews lost many things in the course of 
history, their land, their home, their city 
Jerusalem, their holy of holies, their 
temple; -- sometimes they lost their lives. 
But never did they lose their hope. Jews 
kept hope alive, and hope kept the 
Jewish people alive. And if you were to 
ask me what difference faith makes, I 
would say: faith is the ability to know the 
worst and yet remain committed to the 
best, to know how cruel life can be and 
yet never ever to despair. Faith is the 
courage to hope.” 
 I hope that we will create a 
giant, morphing Venn diagram, where all 
of our lives intersect one another’s. 
 And I hope that we will continue 
to struggle and create and pray together. 
 But most of all, I hope that 
those who follow us will build upon the 
foundation that we deepen, climb into the 
heavens, reach out to us, and say, “thank 
you for making that vow so many years 
ago, -- to never, ever give up on our 
future.” 
 
B’virkat Shalom, 
 
Rabbi Aviva Berg     
(My gracious thanks for the words and 
inspiration of Rabbi Lord Jonathan Sacks 
and Rabbi David Wolpe, that helped me 
prepare this message). 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Ongoing Tzedakah Opportunity!   
 
 

Bring in a non-perishable food item for Jewish Family Services’ food   
cupboard.  All non-perishables are appreciated. No glass, please.       
 
        Sponsored by TBD Men’s Club. 

Sponsored Kiddushes 
• Kiddush Treats in the Sukkah! October 15, 
Sponsored by Temple and an anonymous donor.  
Followed by learning/discussion in the social hall. 

 
• Farewell Kiddush, October 15 by Jay and 

Adrienne Young Cohen as they move to Florida. 
Sponsored Cholent and Kiddush Accents by 
anonymous friends to wish Jay and Adrienne well. 

 

• Kiddush Luncheon October 29 Sponsored In 
Honor of Noah Meyers’ Bar Mitzvah by his 
parents, Barbara Weber and Steven Meyers. 

 
• Farewell Kiddush, December 17  In Honor of 

Cantor Samuel Asher 
 

Please call the temple office to sponsor a kiddush or 
cholent today! 585-266-3223 

 

Green Tip of the Month by Karen Berger 
Don't put those fall leaves out with your trash.  Organic matter doesn't decay naturally in a landfill: it 
combines with the non-organic garbage to release methane gas, which causes atmospheric 
warming 20 times more potent than carbon dioxide.  If you don’t have too many leaves, a mulching 
mower can mulch them right into your yard. If your area has yard waste pick-up, ask if it is going to 
a regional compost site, or if possible, add the leaves to your own compost pile.   

Go Green & Help Temple    
 
 
Did you know?? STAPLES allows 
Temple to recycle up to 10 printer 
cartridges each month and receive 
$2 each in Staples Rewards credit 
to use in purchasing office 
supplies? Please drop off your 
printer cartridges-- we will recycle 
them!  

 
Thank you for your donations! 

The Young Family Shabbat  

 
 The Young Family Shabbat is service de-

signed for families with children in 3rd 

grade and younger, including the littlest 

ones. All the major aspects of a Shabbat 

service are included through songs, move-

ment and stories. Please join us in the social 

hall at 10:45 a.m. on the 

following dates: 

 

November 19 



Page  5 Temple Beth David Bulletin 

 

 

Temple Beth David’s  November, 2011 

 Lifelong Learning 
 

Community and Connection:  Mini-

Global Day of Jewish Learning:  “Can 

You Hear Me Now:  The Wisdom of the 

Sh’ma” 
 

Shabbat Learning:  Finding and 

Expressing the Blessings in our Lives 
 

In Cheshvan (Oct. 28th - Nov. 26th) we will explore Traditional and non-Traditional 

ways to find blessings and express gratitude in our lives.  “Blessing offers us a personal 

consciousness-raising practice, a spiritual adventure bringing sensitivity and gratitude 

into the foreground of our lives.  While we all have moments when a blessing rises 

spontaneously to our lips, the path of blessing can become a way of life.” Introduction 

to Rabbi Marcia Prager’s “The  Path of  Blessing.”  
 

Community and Connection: On November 13th, from 7:00 - 9:00 pm, at the JCC, 

the Rochester Jewish Community is presenting a mini-Global Day of Jewish Learning.  

Cantor Ellen Dreskin, an inspired singer, educator, and storyteller, will offer an hour’s 

presentation: “Can You Hear Me Now:  The Wisdom of the Sh’ma,” followed by text 

study facilitated by three local rabbis, including Rabbi Berg.  Come and enjoy the 

evening and the blessings!   
 

On Shabbat, November 19th, after kiddush in the Small Sanctuary, we will study, 

discuss, and engage in sharing, discovering and experiencing the blessings of our lives.  

Rabbi Berg will facilitate our community learning. 

News from Hebrew School 

Marcy Berger, Principal  271-3549 

Hebrew school 3rd to 7th graders enjoyed their visit 

with 3 of the teachers from the Modi’in delegation.  

They made sukkah decorations and hung them up.  

They watched a presentation about Israel and had 

lots of time to ask questions.  The pomegranate and 

paper cut decorations in the sukkah were gifts from 

2nd graders at Dorot School in Modi’in—the school 

with which we have a partnership. 
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Donations Received September 1 to September 30, 2011 

Please Note: Every effort is made to 
ensure accuracy in the Bulletin.  Please 
let us know if an error is made and a 
correction will be noted in the next Bul-
letin. 
 

NOTE: Minimum Donation is now 
just $5.00 to send a greeting. 

 

SHIVA CHEVRA FUND 
In Memory of: 
Lloyd B. Gottesman 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 

TORAH REPAIR FUND 
In Memory of: 
Lloyd B. Gottesman 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
David Erlichman 
 Marvin Erlichman 
In Appreciation 
Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
 Laura Levinson 
Happy Birthday! 
Lewis Rothberg 
Paula Popper 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Mazel Tov on your Bar Mitzvah! 
Noah Meyers 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

In Memory of: 
Abraham Rothberg 
Philip Keirn 
Minetta Klein 
 Marjory David 
Chana Neuberg 
Meyer Neuberg 
 Fay Neuberg 
Harold & Selma Kay 

 Stephen & Marcia Kay 
Lloyd B. Gottesman 
 Jonathan & Joan Papkin 
In Appreciation of Support in Time of 
Mourning 
Rabbi Aviva Berg 
 Esther Zohar 
Happy Anniversary! 

Rabbi Berg & Arthur Bernberg 

 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 

 

DAVID SOLOMON FUND 

In Memory of: 
Lenny Goldberg 
 Mike & Toby Berke 
Lloyd B. Gottesman 
 Jerry Goldman 
Kalman Zohar 
 Neil & Janice Greenberg 
 
Get Well Wishes 
Rheva Kleinberg 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
Irv Katz 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Mazel Tov on the Birth of your Great 
Grandson! 
Dave & Florence Phillips 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
Mazel Tov on the Birth of your 
Grandson! 
Debbie Phillips 
 Bernie & Sylvia Roth 
In Honor of your 50th  Wedding  An-
niversary! 
Sy & Karen Zivan 
 Alvin & Lee Friedman 
Happy Anniversary! 
Kevin & Judy Fleissig 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
James Parkman 
Toby Berke 
Jean Brandwein 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 

MARSHA FISHMAN FUND 
In Memory of: 
Sol Lederman 
 Annette Shapiro 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Judy Eissenstat 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
 
LIBRARY FUND 
Happy Anniversary Wishes! 
Jonathan Feldman & Alison Helms 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Mazel Tov on Birth of Great Grand-
son Noah Alexander Saks! 
Dave & Florence Phillips 
MITZVAH / KIDDUSH FUND 
In Memory of: 

Esther Przewuzman 
Norman Levy 
Harriet Levy 
 Marjory David 
Rose Applebaum 
 Annette Applebaum 
Charles K. Beller 
 Kalman Beller 
Thinking of You 
Moshe & Sonia Mantelmacher 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Happy Anniversary Wishes! 
Harry & Marilyn Goldberg 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Happy Birthday Wishes! 
Ari Kramer 
Rachel Snider 
Leo Katzman 
Ida Dell 
 Pam Rosen & Gary Cohen 
Ellen Gertzog 
 Marjory David 
  

RABBI SKOPITZ YOUTH FUND 
In Memory of: 
Ida Piekarski 
 Marvin Erlichman 
Selma Guttman 
 Debbie Phillips 
Mazel Tov on the Birth of your Great 
Grandson! 
Dave & Florence Phillips 
 Leonard & Sheila Berghash 
 

Machzor Lev Shalem Prayer Books 
In Honor Of: 
Esther Margie Reyes 
 Eliana Reyes 
In Loving Memory of: 
Uncle Irving Kessler 
 Paul and Rochelle Kessler Brown 
Isadore & Katherine Gan 
 Harry & Adele Gan 
Florence & Lester Rappaport 
 Ruth Kramer 
Dr. Milton Lande 
Bernard & Ruth Servetnick 
 Marc Lande & Linda Servetnick 
Erna Przewuzman 
 David Przewuzman 
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Shiva Chevra Volunteers Needed! 
 

Please contact Merrie Franklin at  merrie_franklin@yahoo.com to have your name added to the list of 
congregants who are contacted to attend a minyan and support a family in mourning.  
 

Thank you in advance for your support. 

We have some exciting happenings in 

the Temple Office. 

 We will begin using our new donation 
cards by December. These were de-
signed by Bruce Kielar and we thank 
him for this work. There are two cards, 
one to commemorate special events 
and the other for memorial contribu-
tions. The photo on the memorial card 
was taken by Bruce. The photo used 
on the new memorial contributions 
card was taken by board member 
Bruce Kielar and the Star of David 
was found on a building in the village 

of Taormina Sicily while on vacation in 
the Mediterranean.   
 
We have been upgrading office sys-
tems in response to the advancement 
of projects that Maria completes on 
behalf of Temple and our congre-
gants. We anticipate software up-
grades this coming year, including our 
accounting software and our congre-
gational records software. Addition-
ally, we need an external back-up 
drive to ensure redunancy. If you 
would like to sponsor some of these 
items, please let us know. 

We hope that you are enjoying our 
weekly email updates. If you are not 
receiving these and have an email 
address, please let Maria know. She 

will add you to the recipient list.  

Please remember that you can for-
ward these emails to others in the 

community. 

I'd like to thank Maria for her work 
during a very busy Summer and High 

Holy Day period.  

L'Shalom, Helen  

News from Administration 

Helen Kashtan, VP Administration hkashtan@frontiernet.net 

It’s not too late!  

Call by Nov. 6! 
 
 

Register Today for the Annual 

Temple Beth David Men's Club  

Membership Buffet 
 

When: Sunday Nov. 13, at 12:00 noon 

Where: Downstairs in the TBD Lounge 

What: Football, Fellowship, Fun, FOOD! 

Who: Calling all TBD men!  

 

Watch what happens when the Buffalo 

Bills head to Texas to play the Dallas 

Cowboys! RSVP by calling Rich Steinfeld 

at 585-271-6223 

 

Chanukkah is Coming 
Shop the Sisterhood 

Judaica Shop! 
 

Open During Hebrew School on  
Tuesday Afternoons 4pm - 6pm 

Sunday Mornings 9:30am - Noon 
 
Come & See our New Selections 
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Our Sincerest 
Condolences 

to the friends and family of: 

Lloyd B. Gottesman 
Shirley Frank 

 

November Birthdays 

Connie Bolton  November 8  
Richard Howell  November 10  
Igor Spivak  November 15  
Rachelle Wasserman November 15  
Debra Goldberg  November 17  
David Phillips  November 18  
Maureen Rosenbaum November 21  

Cynthia Halpern  November 22  
Scott Franklin  November 26  
Harry Gan  November 28  
Matthew Molis  November 28  
Linda Raphael  November 28  
Edward Drexler  November 29 
Ceidlen B. Beller November 30  

   

All in the Family   To submit information, contact the Temple Office at 266-3223 

Daniel & Risa Saltzman  November 3 
Ira & Sherry M. Goldman November 4 

Noah Millman & Carolyn Schiff November 16 
Howard & Helen Kashtan November 29 

  
 

  

 November Anniversaries 

Get Well Wishes going out to: 
Annette (Terry) Strassman 

Irv Katz 
 

 

COME HELP WITH THE FALL CLEAN UP! 
 

      Sunday Nov. 6     9:30am - Noon 
Snacks Provided! 

 

(Rain/Snow Date  Sun. Nov. 13) 

 

Call Scott Davis at 266-8208  

or just come with your garden gloves and rake! 



Page  9 Temple Beth David Bulletin 

 

 

November  

Office Hours  
 

Open Sundays 

November 6 and 20 

 9am - Noon and 1:00-5:00 pm 
 

Monday - Friday  

9:00am - 2:00pm 
 
 

Office Closed on the following 

days: November 11, 13, 23 -27 

 

For the fourth year, Temple Beth David will be 
sending Hanukkah Care Packages and cards to Jewish 
soldiers serving overseas.  This year we are looking for 
donations of items to include in the packages.  
 
First, we are calling all Hanukkah bakers to make cookies 
and other baked goods to be sent to soldiers.  Last year, 
several Temple members baked for the soldiers and they 
were thankful to receive home baked treats to help them 
celebrate the holiday.  
 
Second, Hanukkah cards, especially handmade or 
decorated by children. The soldiers loved getting cards 
and were very thrilled to receive cards from children.  
 
Lastly, we are requesting personal care items such as: 
soap, shampoo, deodorant, toothbrushes, toothpaste, and 
baby wipes. 

 We ask that all donations be dropped at the Temple 
office by Sunday, December 4  in order to provide time to 
be shipped around the world.  
 
 If you have any 
questions or would 
like someone to pick up 
your donation 
(especially baked 
goods) please contact 
Keith Freedman  at 
kdfreedy@aol.com.  
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Yahrzeits From  Nov. 1 to Nov. 30, 2011 (Heshvan 4 to Kislev 4 ) 

Name Civil Jewish 
Fannie Caplin Nov. 1 Heshvan 4 
Golde M. Hersch Nov. 1 Heshvan 4 
Esther Schwartz Nov. 1 Heshvan 4 
William Weisner Nov. 1 Heshvan 4 
Bennie Cohen Nov. 2 Heshvan 5 
Edythe Greenblott Nov. 2 Heshvan 5 
Sonia Lutzky Nov. 2 Heshvan 5 
Hyman Rothschild Nov. 2 Heshvan 5 
Betty Spada Nov. 3 Heshvan 6 
Ethel Stamler Nov. 3 Heshvan 6 
Isabel Yakowitz Nov. 3 Heshvan 6 
Steven Metelsky Nov. 5 Heshvan 8 
Sarah Bella Moldawsky Nov. 5 Heshvan 8 
Bernard Seigel Nov. 5 Heshvan 8 
Bernard Cohen Nov. 6 Heshvan 9 
Berl Lerman Nov. 6 Heshvan 9 
Edel Lerman Nov. 6 Heshvan 9 
Gita Lerman Nov. 6 Heshvan 9 
Mordechai Lerman Nov. 6 Heshvan 9 
Taibl Lerman Nov. 6 Heshvan 9 
Vichne Lerman Nov. 6 Heshvan 9 
Ruth Becker Nov. 7 Heshvan 10 
Rose Dubroff Nov. 7 Heshvan 10 
Mollie Morrow Nov. 7 Heshvan 10 
Essie Schwartz Nov. 7 Heshvan 10 
Louis Gertzog Nov. 8 Heshvan 11 
Isaac Lambert Nov. 8 Heshvan 11 
William Sukert Nov. 8 Heshvan 11 
Rose Babin Nov. 9 Heshvan 12 
Joseph Harry Shechet Nov. 9 Heshvan 12 
Samuel Silbernagel Nov. 9 Heshvan 12 
Joseph W. Phillips Nov. 10 Heshvan 13 
Minnie Cohen Nov. 11 Heshvan 14 
Irwin Halpern Nov. 11 Heshvan 14 
Louis Leitman Nov. 11 Heshvan 14 
Rachel Lieberman Nov. 11 Heshvan 14 
Jacob Rubin Nov. 11 Heshvan 14 
Pauline Altman Nov. 12 Heshvan 15 
Helen Bolton Nov. 12 Heshvan 15 
Marge Panitch Nov. 12 Heshvan 15 
Vera Bachman Nov. 13 Heshvan 16 
Morris Passer Nov. 13 Heshvan 16 
Max Raphael Nov. 13 Heshvan 16 
Rae Toker Nov. 14 Heshvan 17 

Name Civil Jewish 
Henry Toole Nov. 14 Heshvan 17 
Ruth Wolinsky Nov. 14 Heshvan 17 
Mildred Gilman Nov. 15 Heshvan 18 
Ruth Kaplan Nov. 15 Heshvan 18 
Daniel Mack Nov. 15 Heshvan 18 
Irving Roth Nov. 15 Heshvan 18 
Rae Weiner Nov. 15 Heshvan 18 
Jesse Berkov Nov. 16 Heshvan 19 
Helen Fineberg Nov. 16 Heshvan 19 
Harold Gertzog Nov. 16 Heshvan 19 
William Isaacson Nov. 16 Heshvan 19 
Leonard Snider Nov. 16 Heshvan 19 
Charles Gronachan Nov. 17 Heshvan 20 
Rachel Mentel Nov. 17 Heshvan 20 
Jeannette Sherman Nov. 17 Heshvan 20 
Jacob Hirsch Bergman Nov. 18 Heshvan 21 
Haskell Schultz Nov. 18 Heshvan 21 
Madeline August Nov. 19 Heshvan 22 
Virginia Erlichman Nov. 19 Heshvan 22 
Sylvia Moss Nov. 19 Heshvan 22 
Anne Owerbach Nov. 20 Heshvan 23 
Ruth Shechet Nov. 20 Heshvan 23 
James Alva Nov. 21 Heshvan 24 
Claire Engel Nov. 22 Heshvan 25 
Donald Gallant Nov. 23 Heshvan 26 
Joseph Klein Nov. 23 Heshvan 26 
Belle Kleinberg Nov. 23 Heshvan 26 
Ethel Stein Nov. 23 Heshvan 26 
Molly Cherry Nov. 24 Heshvan 27 
Ida Marien Nov. 24 Heshvan 27 
Robert Newman Nov. 24 Heshvan 27 
Eva Shulman Nov. 24 Heshvan 27 
Hyman Harris Nov. 25 Heshvan 28 
Leon Alent Nov. 26 Heshvan 29 
Harold Levine Nov. 26 Heshvan 29 
Joseph Levy Nov. 26 Heshvan 29 
Rose Nidetz Nov. 26 Heshvan 29 
Helen Forchheimer Nov. 27 Kislev 1 
Michael Simon Nov. 27 Kislev 1 
David Candles Nov. 28 Kislev 2 
Murray Dubroff Nov. 29 Kislev 3 
Muriel Fisher Nov. 30 Kislev 4 
Evelyn Lovinger Nov. 30 Kislev 4 

SNOW BIRD? LET US KNOW! 
 

Heading south for the winter? Please let us know and save temple costly fees 
charged by the post office. (It will also ensure you get the bulletin while you 
are away!)         Call 266-3223 OR email office@tbdrochester.org  
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Minimum Donations 
 
 
 

Greeting Card Mailed Out    $5.00 ea.       
4 Memorial or Greeting Cards $18.00 
Tree of Life Leaf $72.00 
Siddur Sim Shalom $30.00 
HH Prayer Book NEW! $36.00 
Etz Hayim  $75.00 
Basic Kiddush $72.00 
Cholent Sponsor $18.00 
Wine/Challah Sponsor $18.00 
 
 

Memorial Plaque    $270.00 
     Non Member $414.00 
 
 

Cemetery Plots In Riverside 
     Member $600.00 
     Non-Member $800.00 

385-1006 
Lynn Baker-Alent 

                                Send a Card to a friend or loved one!  
 
 

Make checks payable to: Temple Beth David, 3200 St. Paul Blvd., Rochester, NY 14617  
 
Date ____________    Amount enclosed $__________ (minimum donation $5.00 or 4 for $18.00) 

Address: 
From:  _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 
 
 _______________________________ 

 
To:  ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 
 
 ________________________________ 

Reason for Card/Message:  

Fund :  � D. Solomon     � M. Fishman    � Rabbi Skopitz Youth Fund � Temple Residence 
 � Mitzvah/Kiddush  � Capital Improvement     � Library � H. Kraus/Adult Ed. 
 � Torah Repair Fund   � USY/Kadima   � Shiva Chevra    � Rabbi Discretionary’s Fund 

� Gilbert Rosenbaum Fund  � PreK Shabbaton   
 

Minimum Donation is $5.00. If no fund is specified, David Solomon Building Fund will be named.  
 

New Lower  

Minimum Donation! 



Temple Funds: 
• Capital Improvement Fund 
• David Solomon Memorial Building Fund  
• Gilbert Rosenbaum Fund  
• Herb Kraus Adult Education Fund 
• Library Fund                
• Mitzvah Kiddush Fund 

• Marsha Fishman Memorial Education Fund 
• Rabbi Skopitz Memorial Youth Fund 
• Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

• Shiva Chevra Fund 

• Temple Residence Fund 

• Torah Repair Fund 

• USY/Kadima Fund 

Executive Officers: 
 

President: Martin Presberg 
Vice Presidents: 
• Administration: Helen Kashtan 
• Finance: Sy Zivan  
• Ritual: Gary Cohen 
• Education: Joan Papkin 
• Building: Scott Davis, Ed Drexler  
• Recording Secretary: Lewis Rothberg  

Temple Activity Chairs: 
 

Judaica Shop:  Linda Servetnick 
Men’s Club:  Jonathan Papkin 
Sisterhood: Debbie Steinfeld & Jackie Kaufman 
Bikkur Cholim: Karen Zivan 
Bulletin Folding:  Dorothy Sherr 
Book of Remembrance: C. Halpern & D. Steinfeld 
Bingo: Sylvia Roth 
Shiva Chevra: Merrie Franklin 
Website Coordinators: Mike Berke, Neal Eckhaus 
Membership: Dave Kaufman 
Marketing: Dave Kaufman 
 

Temple Office:  Maria Dewhirst      266-3223 
Temple Website: http://www.tbdrochester.org/  
Email: office@tbdrochester.org  

Address Service Requested 
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